Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, July 26, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, and
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Dough Tatro, ARTS supervisor, met to discuss the appointment of
the assistant for the part time position to ARTS. Dave moved to
hire Bill Lang as assistant. Second, Tom. All in favor. It was

agreed to raise Bill's pay from $6.00 an hour to $7.00 per hour
effective immediately.

Secretary is to call for application for Level III certification
for Dough.

It has come to the attention of the B0OS that one business has
been removing items and later selling them at their home based
business. This was not the intent of setting up the swap shop.
Items taken must be for personal home use and not commercial use
or sale. A letter will be mailed to persons whoc have availed
themselves of items for resale.

Dave moved that no articles are to be taken from the swap shop
for sale. Second Tom. All in favor. So moved.

A sign will be erected at the recycling station notifying all
taxpayers that items from the swap shop are not for resale.

A fee schedule was discussed to cover cost of a roll off dumpster
to assist taxpayers who have furniture, or demclition material to
dispose of. The schedule will allow for contractors who are
doing business construction within the town to dispose aof the
material from Antrim property. (This can easily be checked by
looking at building and demo. permits.)

Tom moved to accept the minutes of July 12th. and 19th. as
Wwritten. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved,

Brian Brown, Poclice Chief, discussed the range of salary and
procedures to be followed when hiring a new officer.

Secretary will check with the Antrim Medical Group to see if they
will agree to a set fee for physicals on prospective employees.

Brian informed the selectmen of a Youth Services program which is
in place to allow an alternative step before going to court with
first time youth offenders. There is a cost of $50 for each
youth referred to the program. The Selectmen were in agreement
with using the program and Brian will look inteo the offender
covering the cost.

Selectmen discussed the Chicago Cutlery property. and the
landfill closure.



Phil gave a general run-down of the comments on the audit. A1l
selectmen see purchase orders as a waste of time for all.

The wetlands permit for West St. was received and approved. When
contractor signs it a copy will be posted at the site.

Dave Boule' ad Phi Dwight met with Mr. Belanger on Pierce Lake

to look into a water run off problem which has existed since work
was done on the road to Breezy Point. Mr., Belanger approved of
plans to install a culvert and granted permission to have the
water redirected and discharged over a portion of his property.

Selectmen also viewed White Birch Point Rd. Selectmen agreed to
have a culvert moved to redirect as much water flow as possible
away from the Suydam property. Since Mr. Suydam's property is
below road level, it is impossible to stop all the flow.

Selectmen discussed a fee schedule for the use of the gym. No
decisions made.

Meeting adjourned 8:45 ens



